
BOROUGH OF CARROLL VALLEY 
PARKS, RECREATION, AND 

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2011 – 7:00 PM 

BOROUGH OFFICE 
 

MINUTES 
 
Chairman James Marchione called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Those in attendance were: 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS    BOROUGH OFFICIALS 
Present      Gayle Marthers, Borough Secretary 
James Marchione, Chairman    Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary  
Tim Skoczen       
Karen Keiholtz       
George Fisanich 
Tammy Lytle 
James Whittington 
Absent 
Daniel Sanders 
 
CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE JUNE 22, 2011 MEETING 
T. Lytle moved, G. Fisanich seconded that the Committee accept the minutes of the June 22, 
2011 minutes as submitted.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT 
There was nothing to report at this time 
 
PARKS AND RECREATION 
2011 July 4th Celebration 
3 on 3 Basketball Tournament 
J. Whittington expressed that the Basketball Tournament was a success. 
 
G. Marthers stated that the July 4th Committee is meeting again and the next scheduled meeting 
is on Wednesday, October 19, 2011.  G. Marthers also stated that they are looking for volunteers. 
 
2011 Projects 
Farmers Market 
T. Lytle stated that the vendors are done with the produce.  T. Lytle expressed to the committee 
that they need to consider moving the site next year due to this year’s site not being visible to the 
public.  G. Marthers stated that David Hazlett has met with the president of the Adams County 
Farmers Market Association and that they can help with marketing for next year. 
 
Garden Plots 
G. Fisanich stated that the garden plots located off of Northern Pike Trail were a success. 
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ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES 
J. Marchione asked how the streams held up during the floods.  G. Marthers stated that 
everything held up very well, and she also stated that Cardinal Trail and Creekview Trail are now 
open. 
 
G. Marthers also stated to the committee if they want money for any projects to please put it into 
writing to David Hazlett, Tammy Lytle, or Ron Harris.  
 
T. Lytle stated that she was interested in possibly having an alternative health fair in the spring.  
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 7:26 PM by consensus 
 
              
              Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 

 
 
 


